HANGAR FLYING WITH EAA 690 SEPT. - 1981

PRESIDENT - John Popps, 939-6610
VICE PRESIDENT - Harold Stalcup, 921-9468
SECRETARY - Earl Evans, 921-3403

NEXT MEETING: Wed. 7:30 p.m.
Sept. 16, 1981
Bob's Toy & TREASURER TREASURER - Ken Sharp, 923-2126

DESIGNEE - Rob Mancini, 963-6336

Hobby, Lilburn

NEWSLETTER EDITOR - Earl Evans, 921-3403

## REPORT ON NEXT MEETING

Our Sept. meeting will be an evening meeting at Bob's Toy & Hobby Shop. The shop is located on the southeast side of Indian Trail Road, east of the Lawrenceville Hwy., down the street from the Lilburn post office. We will have Mr. Jim Thomas of the A. E. Petsche Co. as our guest speaker. Jim will give a talk on aircraft cable and electrical wiring for airframes and engine compartments. He will also demonstrate some of his products. This should prove to be a very informative program for both builders and restorers of aircraft.

We will also discuss the election of new chapter officers. The current term of officers ends this year. According to chapter bylaws, we will hold elections at the November meeting.

John Popps will give a report on the president's meeting that he attended in Oshkosh and discuss changes in our meeting place.

The Sept. meeting is going to a good one so let's all attend since we haven't had a business meeting since June.and have new business to vote on. Please bring a folding chair with you to the meeting since seating will be at a premium.

## REPORT ON LAST MEETING

We did not have a meeting in August due to the fly-in in Oshkosh. Our July meeting was a covered dish picnic in the corrals at Stone Mtn park. A fun time was had by all of those that attended. For those of you that did not attend, you may ask "Where is the corrals?" We also had three that disappeared in an award winning Navion while others flew the train.

## REPORT ON THE OLD SOUTH FLY-IN

The Old South Fly-in will be in Tullahoma, Tennessee September 4th through the 7th.at the Parrish Field. The registration will be \$14.00. There will be both regular camping and aircraft camping at a nominal charge. There will be a Saturday night dinner with entertainment.

## FOR SALE

6" Wheels & Brakes Stewart Belt Reduction System partially finished for engines up to 150 h.p. Call Bob Garner, 923-1916 (10 a.m. to 6 p.m.)

The following is for sale by Chapter 330:

The Savannah chapter has for sale a "Project School Flight" aircraft that's about 75% complete as of the end of the school year.

It has been determined by the members of this chapter that the sale of this project is necessary in order to raise money for our Building Fund. Before advertising it in "Trade-A-Plane" or "Sport Aviation", we would like to give neighboring EAA chapters an opportunity to purchace this project at a substancial savings.

The aircraft is a "Junior Ace", a two place side-by-side tail dragger. It was constructed by the Senior class at Jenkins High School under the leadership of L. Lemay. This is the second Junior Ace, School Flight, pro-

ject constructed by Mr. Lemay.

The workmanship is excellent and aircraft quality materials and hardware used throughout. It is a project a member can complete in a minimum amount of time at low cost. The asking price is \$1700. This is our cost in materials. Included are the plans, a welded fuselage, tail feathers, uncovered wings, and 99% of all remaining parts (less engine/instruments).

If interested, please call me at 912 897 5821 or call chapter 330 at 912 897 1140. Photos sent upon request.

Jerry Preiser President EAA Chptr 330 17 Catboat Pl. Savannah, Ga 31410

We have setup the following dates for our next few meetings:

October 9th, 8:00 p.m., Stone Mtn. Airport - Ed Booth to have program Nov. 13th, 8:00 p.m., Stone Mtn. Airport - Joel Levine to have program Dec. 11th Open - Need someone to plan meeting.

If anyone has a program in mind for December, please let me know so that I can put it in the next newsletter. That's it for this month - see you in Tullahoma this weekend and then at our next meeting.



